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        24th January, 2005

Dr. D. Kumar

Deputy Secretary

Medical Council of India 

Aiwan-E-Galib Marg, Kotla Road,

Opp. Mata Sundari College (for Women)

New Delhi – 110 002

Sub: Complaint of Shri Rajesh Shelly against Dr Veena Aggarwal of Veena Nursing Home

Ref: MCI-211(2)(222)/2004-Ethical./8029 dated 20th September, 2004 

The Delhi Medical Council examined a complaint of Shri Rajesh Shelly r/o UU 107 C Pitampura, New Delhi, alleging that Dr Veena Aggarwal swapped a new born baby. It is the case of the complainant that his wife delivered a male baby on 21-05-04 at Veena Nursing Home but the same was swapped with a female baby. The complainant based his claim on an acknowledgement slip which was issued by the Nursing Home (on production of which the birth registration certificate was to be collected from the MCD office) wherein it was mentioned that a male baby was born to his wife. In her reply Dr Veena Aggarwal clarified that printing of male baby on the acknowledgement slip was a typographical error & the same was later rectified. As per her assertions and the case records of Veena Nursing Home, on 21st May, 2004, only one delivery took place, that of complainant’s wife and a female baby was delivered. In view of the above it is the decision of the Council that the explanation forwarded by Dr. Veena Aggarwal regarding birth of female baby to the complainant is substantiated by the Nursing Home records and found to be satisfactory.  Complaint stands dismissed. 

(Dr. S.K. Khattri)

Secretary

DMC/14/2/Comp. 163/2004/
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Copy to :

1) Dr. Veena Aggarwal, Veena Nursing Home, A-1/3, Sector – 8, Rohini, Delhi – 110 085

2) Shri Rajesh Shelly, UU-107/C Pitampura, New Delhi.

(Dr. S.K. Khattri)

Secretary

